Visiting officers night attracts 75 WORTHINGTON Master of Climax Grange. He is

WORTHINGTON
Worthington Grange No. 90 met at the Town Hall Tuesday night with 75 members and guests attending visiting officers' night. Guests were present from five surrounding towns as well as Northampton, Southwick, Sandisfield, Monterey, Heart of the Berkshires in Pittsfield, and Climax Grange of Coxsackie, N.Y. In the absence of the master, Lecturer Verna Borst presided.

Community Service chairman Leah Mollison asked that entries for the sewing contest be made this week; she also asked for volunteers to help at the sugar

eat on April 4.

The Grange has bought 40 new folding chairs for the Town Hall which were put in use at this

meeting.

Mrs. Borst spoke of the variety show sponsored by Hillside Pomona Grange, which will be presented at the Worthington Town Hall on April 11 and in Williamsburg on April 12. Tickets are available from Mrs. Borst or many other members.

The Grange voted to serve supper to the workers on the Bloodmobile on June 23. The application of Glenna Ryder for membership was approved. At the April 8 meeting, the third and fourth degrees will be worked on a class of candidates. On April 7 Hillside Pomona will meet in Worthington.

Representatives of each visiting Grange spoke briefly. Especially welcomed were Mr. and Mrs. Glendon Mason of Coxsackie, N. Y., where Mason is

master of Climax Grange. He is the son of long-time Worthington Grange members Stanley and Ethel Mason, and grew up in this town.

Grange members presented a short play, and Hazel Pratt and Russell Borst entertained with accordian and guitar music. Refreshments were served.

DOG LICENSES

WORTHINGTON — Town Clerk Mary Hitchcock reminds dog owners that dogs must be licensed before March 31 when the 1974 licenses expire. Any owners who have not licensed their dogs before April 12 will have to pay a penalty as well as the license fee. Fees are \$3 for males and spayed females and \$6 for females.

PLAY IN REHEARSAL

WORTHINGTON — Now that mini-courses are over for the time being, the entire Russell H. Conwell School is hard at work on a play, "Carmen, the Minstrel Pig." This will be presented on May 1 at 7:30 p.m. at the Town Hall, and the children will be rehearsing for the performance during April.